
CITY OF LAKE JACKSON 
25 OAK DRIVE • LAKE JACKSON, TEXAS 77566-5289 • 979-415-2400 

July 31 , 2025 

Ms. Fox, 

After Mr. Sanchez' conversation with you concerning the City of Lake Jackson terminating the City's 
participation in the County ' s On-Site Employee Medical and Wellness Clinic Provider, I brought the 
decision to terminate the Interlocal Agreement to City Council. On July 7, 2025, City Council agreed 
to terminate the Agreement. Mr. Sanchez informed you of that decision by email on July 18th

. Upon 
your July 28th request for a council resolution, Mr. Sanchez sent you the July 7th City Council minutes 
that showed City Council unanimous vote to terminate the participation. On July 30th, you requested 
a formal termination letter. 

Due to the prior emails and minutes sent, as of July 18, 2025 , the City of Lake Jackson has invoked 
the 60-day termination notice required in Article II of the Interlocal Agreement Between the City Of 
Lake Jackson and Brazoria County for the Provision of Medical Services. Further, as also required in Article 
II , City Council has not appropriated sufficient funds to satisfy its obligations under the Agreement. 

The Agreement will terminate on September 30, 2025. 

Thank you for the opportunity to share the use of the clinic, it has been a great relationship. 


